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(d) Exemptions from reporting. Not-
withstanding paragraphs (a), (b), and 
(c) of this section a manufacturer need 
not report a foreign safety recall or 
other safety campaign to NHTSA if: 

(1) The manufacturer has determined 
that for the same or substantially 
similar reasons relating to motor vehi-
cle safety that it is conducting a safety 
recall or other safety campaign in a 
foreign country, a safety-related defect 
or noncompliance with a Federal motor 
vehicle safety standard exists in iden-
tical or substantially similar motor ve-
hicles, motor vehicle equipment, or 
tires sold or offered for sale in the 
United States, and has filed a defect or 
noncompliance information report pur-
suant to part 573 of this chapter, pro-
vided that the scope of the foreign re-
call or campaign is not broader than 
the scope of the recall campaign in the 
United States; 

(2) The component or system that 
gave rise to the foreign recall or other 
campaign does not perform the same 
function in any substantially similar 
vehicles or equipment sold or offered 
for sale in the United States; or 

(3) The sole subject of the foreign re-
call or other campaign is a label af-
fixed to a vehicle, item of equipment, 
or a tire. 

(e) Annual list of substantially similar 
vehicles. Not later than November 1 of 
each year, each manufacturer of motor 
vehicles that sells or offers a motor ve-
hicle for sale in the United States shall 
submit to NHTSA a document that 
identifies both each model of motor ve-
hicle that the manufacturer sells or 
plans to sell during the following year 
in a foreign country that the manufac-
turer believes is identical or substan-
tially similar to a motor vehicle sold 
or offered for sale in the United States 
(or to a motor vehicle that is planned 
for sale in the United States in the fol-
lowing year), and each such identical 
or substantially similar motor vehicle 
sold or offered for sale in the United 
States. Not later than 30 days after 
January 28, 2003, each manufacturer to 
which this paragraph applies shall sub-
mit an initial annual list of vehicles 
for calendar year 2003 that meets the 
requirements of this paragraph. 

[67 FR 63310, Oct. 11, 2002, as amended at 68 
FR 4113, Jan. 28, 2003] 

§ 579.12 Contents of reports. 

(a) Each report made pursuant to 
§ 579.11 of this part must be dated and 
must include the information specified 
in § 573.6(c)(1), (c)(2), (c)(3), and (c)(5) of 
this chapter. Each such report must 
also identify each foreign country in 
which the safety recall or other safety 
campaign is being conducted, state 
whether the foreign action is a safety 
recall or other safety campaign, state 
whether the determination to conduct 
the recall or campaign was made by 
the manufacturer or by a foreign gov-
ernment, describe the manufacturer’s 
program for remedying the defect or 
noncompliance (if the action is a safety 
recall), specify the date of the deter-
mination and the date the recall or 
other campaign was commenced or will 
commence in each foreign country, and 
identify all motor vehicles, equipment, 
or tires that the manufacturer sold or 
offered for sale in the United States 
that are identical or substantially 
similar to the motor vehicles, equip-
ment, or tires covered by the foreign 
recall or campaign. If a determination 
has been made by a foreign govern-
ment, the report must also include a 
copy of the determination in the origi-
nal language and, if the determination 
is in a language other than English, a 
copy translated into English. 

(b) Information required by para-
graph (a) of this section that is not 
available within the 5-working day pe-
riod specified in § 579.11 of this part 
shall be submitted as it becomes avail-
able. 

§§ 579.13–579.20 [Reserved] 

Subpart C—Reporting of Early 
Warning Information 

§ 579.21 Reporting requirements for 
manufacturers of 5,000 or more 
light vehicles annually. 

For each reporting period, a manu-
facturer whose aggregate number of 
light vehicles manufactured for sale, 
sold, offered for sale, introduced or de-
livered for introduction in interstate 
commerce, or imported into the United 
States, during the calendar year of the 
reporting period or during each of the 
prior two calendar years is 5,000 or 
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